
Note: This is an email to members of the La Salle College Parent-Teacher Association 
(“LSCPTA”).  If you are not a member of the LSCPTA, please ignore this email.   

Dear LSCPTA members, 
  
The Returning Officer of the LSCPTA 25th Standing Committee Re-election would like to report that 
we have received 5 applications for the re-election.  Candidates’ self-introductions are as follows (in 
alphabetical order): 

Mr. CHAN Pui Luen Paul F.2 parent Banker 

My name is Paul Chan.  I am F.2A Chan Tsz Him Thomas's father.  I have three sons and Thomas is 
my eldest son.  And Jason studies P.6 at La Salle Primary School ('LSPS') and David who is two and 
half years old boy.  I want to be La Salle College PTA standing committee member because I am 
dedicated to serve the school always 'Being the Best of the Best '.  I have 7 years parent helper 
experience in LSC and LSPS for participating different school events.  I was a 2017-18 LSC PTA co-
opt member and 2015-16 LSPS PTA director and also 2015-16 and 2016-17 Chairman of LSPS 
Football Club.  Last year, I have participated LSC different school events like: F.1 Registration Day, 
La Salle Family Fun Day and LSC PTA Annual Dinner...etc.  I am a team player in PTA and manage 
each event to achieve all goals.  I would like to serve our boys and La Salle College with a good model 
and my firm commitment.  Let La Salle College always being the Best of the Best. Mr. CHIANG Chi Kin Stephen F.3 parent Occupation : Legal Counsel 

I graduated from LSPS in 1981.  I am also an old boy of LSC. I was elected a PTA Standing Committee 
member of LSC for the last two year, and served as the Honorary Secretary during both terms.  I am 
honoured to have the opportunity to stand for re-election to the committee this year.  
Over the last two years, I had actively participated in the workings of the LSCPTA, and not only had I 
realized how closely knitted was the relationship between the School and the LSCPTA, I had also 
learned a lot about how the contributions of each committee member had made it possible to make LSC 
a far better place for not only the boys but also their parents.  
This, I believe, is why the LSCPTA plays such an important role within the School.  With this in mind, 
I am hoping that I could have your support to continue to serve the LSCPTA this year. 
Thank you. 
Dr. KWOK Yiu Wah Ben F.3 parent Occupation : Education Advisor 

I am Dr. Ben Kwok (further study of B.A. program at the University of Oxford), my son Theodore 
Kwok (F.3) is privileged to study in the La Salle College. In the past two years, I am honored to have 
been assigned as Reading Club Committee member helping to promote the reading interest of students 
and widen their scope of reading via regular book reading sharing.  I also actively participated in 
different LSC events including La Salle College Family Fun day and LSC PTA Annual Dinner for the 
last two years.  Meanwhile, I served as volunteer in a non-governmental organization on providing 
emotional support to the citizens of Hong Kong through suicide prevention hotlines for more than 5 
years.  It will be my honour being a Standing Committee member of LSCPTA to serve school and all 
of you.  Thank you very much for your great support. 

 
Mr. SHUM Siu Cheung Samuel F.4 parent Occupation : Merchant 
AFTER THREE YEARS SERVICES IN LSCPTA.  I GAINED A LOTS OF BEAUTIFUL 
MEMORIES AND INVALUABLE EXPERIENCES.  WITHOUT HAVING THE TEACHERS AND 
PARENTS ENTHUSIASM AND SELFLESS CONTRIBUTION TO SUPPORT MY SERVICES.  I 
COULD NOT WORK OUT ALL THE EVENTS APPROPRIATELY.  I WOULD LIKE TO THANK 
YOU EVERY SINGLE LSCPTA'S TEAM MEMBERS.  IF I COULD BE ELECTED AS THE 25TH 
LSCPTA STANDING COMMITTEE MEMBER.  I WILL KEEP MY PASSION TO SERVE OUR 
LA SALLE BOYS AND LSCPTA CONSECUTIVELY. 



Mr. WONG Chak Yin Willie F.2 parent Occupation : IT Service Delivery Manager 
I am Willie Wong, parent of Gregory Wong of F.2C.  My little son, Nicholas, is attending P.4 in LSPS too.  
I am a graduate of LSPS and LSC, and a former President of LSCOBA.  In the past year, I had the privilege 
of working in the LSCPTA as a Co-Op Member to serve the community. During my service in the LSCPTA, 
I worked closely with some parents and teachers to deliver a number of major events, for instance, F.1 
Registration Day and Summer Bridging Program.  I also managed the Association’s website and 
spearheaded the new Etiquette Class for Growing Up.  This experience gave me a new perspective of how 
to serve the school as a parent, and I believe my effort ultimately translated into an improvement of the 
students’ well-being.  With my close relationship with the school authority, parent community and Old 
Boys, I trust my neutral stance can play a pivotal role to pull all parties together and to facilitate the 
execution of school operations, not to mention bridging LSC and us parents.  I look forward to serving you 
in the LSCPTA. 

 
In accordance with past practice of LSCPTA Standing Committee elections, while the number of 
applicants is less than the number of prescribed seats of parent members in the Standing Committee, 
the Returning Officer would announce that the 5 candidates are automatically accepted as parent 
members in the PTA 25th Standing Committee.  Their term of office will start immediately and will last 
until the next LSCPTA AGM which will most probably be held in early September 2019. 
 
Despite the number (5) of parent members is less than the number (9) of prescribed seats of parent 
members in the Standing Committee, the situation still copes with requirement stated in the Clause 6(l) 
of the new constitution.  Consequently, the composition of the LSCPTA 25th Standing Committee is as 
follows:   
Parent Members (in alphabetical order): 
Mr. CHAN Pui Luen Paul 
Mr. CHIANG Chi Kin Stephen 
Dr. KWOK Yiu Wah Ben 
Mr. SHUM Siu Chung Samuel 
Mr. WONG Chak Yin Willie 
 
Teacher Members: 
Mr. TONG Wun Sing (Principal) 
Ms. TANG Chung Pin Cecilia (Vice-Principal) 
Mr. HUI Wai Keung Joseph (Vice-Principal) 
Mr. CHAN Tong (Home-School Coordinator) 
Mrs. CHOW YU Mei Fong Florence (Career Mistress) 
Mr. LEUNG Ho Yin Steve (Discipline Master) 
Ms. SY Yan Ping Josephine (Acting Guidance Mistress) 
Ms. IP Chui Yan Carol (LSCPTA Teachers’ Representative 18-19) 
Mr. LAM Chung Hoo Alfred (LSCPTA Teachers’ Representative 18-19) 
 
As stated in the new constitution, the Standing Committee will conduct their first committee 
meeting within 7 days after this announcement.  As voting is not in need, we would also like 
to announce that the proposed re-election scheduled on 25 June 2019 will be cancelled. 
 
For enquiries, please feel free to contact our Returning Officer Ms. TANG Chung Pin Cecilia at 
tang.cpc@lasalle.edu.hk .  Thank you for your attention. 
  
Yours faithfully, 
 
Mr. TONG Wun Sing 
Principal  


